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MEMO TO: Mayor and Board of Supervisors 
 
FROM: Planning Division 
 
DATE:  November 05, 2009 
 
SUBJECT: Action to consider an extension of two years for the filing of a subsequent final   
  map for the Tentative Planned Unit Development known as Eagle Village    
  (TPUD-05-191).   
 
The Construction Manager, Jonathan Young, Metcalf Builders, Inc. states that due to the continually 
shrinking credit market supporting multi-family housing has resulted in the unanticipated delayed 
construction of the Eagle Village Planned Unit Development (PUD).  The applicant is requesting the 
filing timeframe to be extended from January 20, 2010 to January 20, 2012.  
 
Passage of Assembly Bill 74 in 2009 has provided relief for Subdivisions and Planned Unit 
Developments. Without this relief, Subdivision would lose their map approvals for no reason other 
than the economy is in a recession and lending has slowed and in many instances has stopped, as 
noted by the applicant. There are subdivision projects that would expire without the recently reviewed 
and approved ordinance. The amendment has provided the opportunity for time extensions by the 
Board of Supervisors upon request, to keep maps active for Subdivision/PUD projects.  
 
This two-year extension request is the second of several requests, which are likely to come under 
review in the future in Carson City, to utilize the recently adopted ordinance. The Planning Division 
staff has received several inquires regarding Subdivision and Planned Unit Development extension 
wishes. 
 
It is the recommendation of staff that the BOS approve a two-year extension for Eagle Village 
Planned Unit Development.  If this extension is approved the new expiration date for recordation of a 
Final Map for the Eagle Village Planned Unit Development will be January 20, 2012. 
 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
Recommended Motion:  AI move to approve a request for a two-year extension for a Tentative 
Planned Unit Development known as Eagle Village located on 3.66 acres north of Eagle Station 
Lane, APN(s) 009-123-38 and -39, to remain valid and the filing timeframe for a Final Map to be 
extended to January 20, 2012.@  
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